October 20, 1973

Rev. Ronald E. King SOUTHSIDE WESLEYAN CHURCH 2600 New Hartford Pike Owensboro, KY 42301

Dear Bro. King:

Your letter came in the morning mail and I hasten to reply. I'm enclosing several items which pertain to your inquiry.

First, you will find the program outlines the costs for those attending-as to rooms and meals. Then, I am enclosing a "reservation card" which you can fill out and return. Even as a non-member you would be welcome to attend. But,

Secondly, I am enclosing an application form which you can fill out and return to our Membership Committee Chairman, Dr. Wm. Arnett. You can designate the level of membership for which you qualify-full, associate or student-and send a check for the appropriate amount, drawn to the Wesleyan Theological Soc'y. If someone there or here who is a member of the WTS could sign for you. Please indicate whom that would be in your letter to Dr. Wm. Arnett, if one of your friends is here.

We hope you will find it possible to attend. The registration is running up rather rapidly and we're expecting a very fine turn-out for the Annual Meeting.

Looking forward to greeting you on November 2 and 3, I remain

Yours because HIS.

Delbert R. Rose